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KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION 
NOTICE OF DECISION 

 
MEETING OF MAY 14, 2018 

 
RE:  Vacation of the westernmost 198.22 feet of the Skein Avenue right-of-way as dedicated on Kasilof 

River Industrial Tracts, Plat KN 81-71. The portion of the right-of-way being vacated is 
unconstructed and located within the N1/2 of Section 1, T3N, R12W, S.M., AK, within the Kenai 
Peninsula Borough; KPB File 2017-168R1V 

By unanimous consent, the Kenai Peninsula Borough Planning Commission granted approval of the 
proposed vacation during their regularly scheduled meeting of May 14, 2018 based on the following 
findings of fact and conditions. 
 
Findings 
1. Per the submittal, approximately 200 feet of Skein Avenue, a 30-foot half right-of-way, is 

proposed to be vacated. 
2. Approximately 700 feet of Skein Avenue will remain if the right-of-way vacation is approved. 
3. Skein Avenue cannot be extended to the Kasilof River due to multiple buildings all along the 

southern boundary of Tract A, KN 81-71, and Tract A, KN 79-66. 
4. The owner of adjoining Government Lot 7 to the south is served by an existing access easement 

off Kalifornsky Beach Road that joins Skein Avenue within the associated revised preliminary plat. 
5. The Plat Committee granted conditional approval to the revised preliminary plat (Kasilof River 

Industrial Tracts 2018 Addition) on March 12, 2018.   
6. Based on 10 findings, the Plat Committee granted an exception to KPB 20.30.030, extending Skein 

Avenue to connect with Estuary Avenue on March 12, 2018. 
7. Kasilof River Industrial Tracts 2018 Addition dedicates right-of-way over the existing travel way for 

Skein Avenue, thus eliminating an encroachment per KPB 20.25.070, and a cul-de-sac bulb per 
KPB 20.30.100. 

8. The only parcels served by Skein Avenue are parcels within Kasilof River Industrial Tracts 2018 
revised preliminary plat and Government Lot 7 to the south. 

9. ENSTAR and Homer Electric Association submitted statements of no comments. 
10. Per the submittal, the right-of-way proposed for vacation is not in use for access. 
11. Per the submittal, the right-of-way proposed for vacation has not been constructed. 
12. Sufficient rights-of-way exist to serve surrounding properties. 
13. No surrounding properties will be denied access. 
 
In accordance with AS 29.40.140, no vacation of a Borough right-of-way and/or easement may be made 
without the consent of the Borough Assembly.  The proposed vacation will be forwarded to the Borough 
Assembly.  The Assembly shall have 30 calendar days from the date of approval (May 14, 2018) in which to 



veto the Planning Commission decision.  If the Planning Director receives no veto within the specified 
period, the Assembly shall be considered to have given consent to the vacation.  
 
Please contact the Borough Clerk’s office (907-714-2160 or 1-800-478-4441 toll-free within the borough) 
for additional information. 
  
This notice and unapproved minutes of the subject portion of the meeting were sent May 16, 2018 to: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Integrity Surveys 
820 Set Net Dr 
Kenai, AK  99611 
 
 

IFP Holdings, LLC 
4 Nickerson St #400 
Seattle, WA  98109-1699 
 
 




































